
CHESS NOTES   20.02.14   Peter Sherlock 
 
This season Horncastle have joined the Lincolnshire  League 
entering a team in Division 2 South. There was a ch ess club 
in Horncastle in the early years of the last centur y so 
this is a welcome return to chess in the town. Horn castle 
had a creditable draw at reigning champions Spaldin g in 
their opening fixture but the first home match saw the 
visit of Lincoln at the well appointed Bull Hotel i n the 
town centre. 
 
This was also Lincoln’s second match of this season ’s 
campaign and having lost to Spalding a good result was 
needed. On board 2 Lincoln’s Dave Bull was paired a s white 
against Gary Scott, one of a number of Horncastle p layers 
who also play for Louth, with the opening following  the 
Vienna game 1. e4 e5 2. Nc3 d6 3. Bc4 Nf6 4. d3 Nc6  5. a3 
Be7 6. h3 a6 7. f4 b5 and both players are making p awn 
advances 8. Ba2 Nd4 9. Nf3 Be6 10. Nxd4 exd4 11. Ne 2 Bxa2 
12. Rxa2 c5 13. 0-0 0-0 and both players castle to 
consolidate their defences. 
 
Play continued 14. f5 Qb6 15. Bg5 c4 16. Kh1 Rfe8 1 7. Rf3 
Rac8 18. Qg1 Nxe4 and black elected to sacrifice hi s knight 
for a couple of pawns (see diagram) 19. Bxe7 Rxe7 2 0. dxe4 
Rxe4 21. Ng3 Re3 and black was hoping for 22. Rxe3 dxe3 
giving a dangerous passed pawn but instead Dave pla yed 22. 
c3 Rce8 23. Ra1 d3 24. Nf1 pinning the rook 25. d2 Rxe3 and 
black resigned. 
 
A win for Paul Fischer and a draw for James Irwin g ave 
Lincoln a narrow 2½ to 1½ win. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


